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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
July 12, 2023
Present:  G. Rozich, D. Lee, D. Cecutti, E. Belfrage, C. Baldridge, C. Rose, F. Willson, P. Smith
Absent:   None
Staff:       S. Dring
Executive Committee Action Items:

· Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the May Executive Committee Meeting Minutes. Gerrilyn seconded. All approved.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of May 2023 Meeting Minutes – Gerrilyn welcomed the group to the July Executive Committee Meeting. Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the May 2023 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes. Gerrilyn seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The May Bed Tax was $131,733 compared to $113,156 last May, an increase of 16 percent. The year-to-date Bed Tax for 2023 is $536,863 – a 19 percent increase over 2022; and a decrease of 5.6 percent over the pre-pandemic year of 2019. After the first five months of the year, there is a budget surplus of $46,863 vs. the projected budget.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through July 7 is $986,896. Scott noted there will be substantial expenses in the next 30 days because of the Regional Campaign launch. Account receivables total $6,326 – all invoices have been distributed for the 2023 Partnership. It is policy to have at least six months of “hard” operating expenses for the reserve fund. The reserve fund balance stands at $313,639. To diversify, a new CD was moved from Middlefield Bank to US Bank. There is a CD at Middlefield Bank as well.
c. Profit & Loss – Through July 7, total expenses year-to-date stand at 37.7 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 50 percent. The $300,000 from the American Rescue Plan Act has already been received from the City of Dublin. All other line items to date are on budget as expected.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Hotel Development – There have been ongoing conversations about a new hotel development in Bridge Park with Crawford Hoying and Cameron Mitchell. The concept would include a high-end hotel (100 rooms or so), conference space and world-class restaurant. City leadership has asked Scott about Visit Dublin’s opinion on such a concept. Scott noted that staff does not typically get involved in new hotel development but he felt it was necessary to respond to questions being asked. After meeting with the developer, staff believes the development would have a positive impact on the community both from an economic standpoint and helping to continue to raise the profile of Dublin.
· With the size of the property (100 keys), there will be no cannibalism with other properties because it’s a totally unique property unlike anything we already have in the market. Another 100 rooms would only represent about 4 percent of Dublin’s hotel room inventory.
· The meeting space being considered seems to be around 12,000 – 15,000 square feet with breakout rooms. This would enable us to package the property along with other Bridge Park hotels to attract new business travel (trade shows, conferences, corporate meetings, etc.). Thus, helping meet our need to increase business travel to the market.
· The vision of a world-class property and the “best hotel in the state of Ohio” will only enhance the profile of the City.
· This will be a very high-rated property subsequently generating substantial bed tax revenue. 
· Partnering with Cameron Mitchell and offering a restaurant package will again add to the destination and attract new visitors to the city.
Scott said there was some initial discussion of creating a feasibility study for such a project and meeting space but nothing has materialized. Staff will continue to serve as a resource as needed for the project. 
b. Merchandise – There has been a long-standing need and demand for Dublin, Ohio merchandise that is not associated with the Memorial Tournament or Dublin Irish Festival. There is a void in the market for businesses selling such items, such as shirts, hats, etc. Several City Council Members and City Staff have also mentioned to Scott that it would be great if someone stepped up to offer this to visitors and residents. Staff are researching several options that would then be implemented for the 2024 Budget. Some options may include an online store, selling items via the Visitor Center, partnering with a local business, etc. A final recommendation will be made to the Board in the fall.
c. City Bed Tax Policy – Scott noted the City’s Finance Committee postponed its meeting for June 13 to discuss the Bed Tax Policy. It will be rescheduled for August. Previous Finance Committee Meetings have focused on education of the current bed tax policy, allocation of the bed tax and a history of support for Visit Dublin and the Dublin Arts Council. The discussions included how future allocations should be distributed and creating a future policy. Per state law, Visit Dublin must receive 25 percent, but the additional 10 percent is at the discretion of City Council. Staff completed additional research on how other CVBs and Arts Councils are funded through the bed tax. This information was provided to the Board and City Staff. Results include the Top 11 Ohio CVBs receive an average of 68 percent of the Bed Tax vs. Visit Dublin receiving 35 percent. Carmel, Indiana receives 100 percent and Franklin, Tennessee receives 75 percent. In terms of allocations to Art Councils, the Top 11 Cities provide an average of 5.4 percent of bed tax to their local Arts Council vs. the Dublin Arts Council receiving 25 percent. In addition, staff has researched the difference between 501c3 and 501c6 organizations.

d. Athletic Facility – The City of Dublin is scheduled to present recommendations as part of its Parks and Recreation Master Plan at the July 31 City Council Meeting. Scott will attend the meeting and provide support for the Athletic Complex during the public comment section. 
IV.  President & CEO Report

a. Hotel Crime – The Dublin Police Department met with Scott last week to discuss a recent increase of theft in vehicles at Dublin’s hotels. The increase includes theft from items in cars and theft of actual cars. Scott is working with the City of Dublin’s communication team to offer hotels tools and education on how to combat recent crime. Scott will be sending out an email to hoteliers this week.
b. 2024 Board of Directors – Visit Dublin’s Nomination Committee will be meeting next month to review and provide recommendations for the 2024 Board of Directors slate.
c. Travel and Tourism Academy/Engagement Series – As part of the Board’s Strategic Plan, Staff are working with Kristy Venne and Dublin City Schools to create a Travel and Tourism Academy focusing on hospitality. The first partner meeting will be held on July 24 with the goal of creating the curriculum, timeframe, partner opportunities, etc. Attendees at the meeting will include Dublin City Schools, Visit Dublin, Cameron Mitchell, Crawford Hoying (Bridge Park), Ohio Restaurant Association, The Ohio State University Hospitality Program, Embassy Suites Dublin, AC Marriott, Courtyard by Marriott Dublin, City of Dublin (Events and Economic Development), Columbus Zoo, The Memorial Tournament presented by Workday, North Market and Goodwill. Additional meetings are occurring this summer with the goal of launching the program in the 2024-25 school year. 
Dublin City Schools is also launching an Engagement Series next year and invited Visit Dublin to participate. It will be a six-part series held throughout the year with sessions on various topics that are relevant to families with children in the school system. Staff is creating a presentation titled – “How to Visit Dublin, Ohio: A Guide to Exploring your Hometown.” The first presentation will be made in September.
d. Awards Program – Staff is developing a new Awards Program for the Dublin hospitality industry. There will be 16 categories for the inaugural awards and will start this fall. There will also be an unveiling event announcing the winners at the North Market Bridge Park during the week of November 13.
e. DIF Reception – Staff is offering a few hospitality opportunities to its key stakeholders during the Dublin Irish Festival. A reception will be held with beverages and snacks at Visit Dublin’s office for the official kickoff of the Dublin Irish Festival on Thursday, August 3 before the Festival’s 5K Race. It will be an Open House format between 5 – 8 p.m. Our office is located on the 2nd floor at 9 S. High Street. The race starts at 7 p.m. and there will be entertainment in our parking lot afterwards. Staff will also be offering two tickets to the festival to Board Members. 
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, August 9 at 4 p.m., TBD
· Board Meeting – Monday, August 16 at noon, Emerald Campus
“Visit Dublin enhances the Quality of Life for residents by attracting visitor spending, consumer interest and entrepreneurial investment into the community.”
